
 

District 48 Monthly Meeting 

Nov. 14th, 2018 

 

Meeting opened at 7:00PM by our DCM Sue M. 

12 Traditions:  Read by Dylan 

Roll Call & GSR Meeting Report:  Present & Reported as follows: 4th Dimension Group – Needs 
Support, 12+12=24 Tuesday Night – Needs Support, A Common Solution – Good, Friday Morning St. 
Ann’s – Good, Friday Night Big Book – Good, Friday Night Group – Good, Men’s Step Meeting – Good, 
Montoursville Step Group – Good, New Freedom Group–Alt. MC Club – Needs Support-Men & Women, 
Off the Hook Young People’s Meeting – Good, Picture Rocks (Monday Night Group) – Good, Plain and 
Simple Wednesday Night – Good, Saturday Morning Big Book – Good, Search for Sobriety – Good, The 
Solution – Good, Thursday Night Women’s Group – Good, Up the Creek Saturday Night – Good, Waking 
Up Sober – Sunday Morning Muncy – Good, Wednesday Night–Muncy – Good, Williamsport Group - 
Tuesday Night – Good.  

Minutes: Bart T. read the October minutes. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read. Motion 
was seconded, all were in favor. Minutes were emailed to all Area 59 Officers per the request of our 
DCM. 

Treasurer’s Report/ Finance Committee: Sam E. gave the treasurer’s report. Motion was made to 
accept the treasurer’s report as read. Motion seconded, all were in favor.   

DCM:  Sue M. reported at the November 2018 EPGSA Convention; Area 59’s New Officers for Panel 69 
were elected.  Sue also announced, our newly elected District 48’s Officers for Panel 69, which were elected at 
the October District meeting.  NERAASA will be Feb 22nd – 24th @ the Delta Hotels by Marriott Baltimore in Hunt 
Valley M, MD, it’s a wonderful event all are welcome to attend.                    

Lots of other things are going on in our District, other Districts, and AREA 59, had flyers, described the 
activities and passed flyers around. See our Website www.district48aa.org & Area’s @ 
www.area59aa.org for more details. 

ADCM: No Report 

Answering Service: Bart T. reported we received 4 calls in October. All calls were handled.   

Archives: No Report 

Correctional Facilities: 

Women: Hazel S. reported all is going well.    

Men: Don N. reported all is going well. Jail allows us to have up to 2 people take a meeting into 
PRC & Lycoming Prison. Don will have a handout at next meeting for GSR’s to take to their home 
group to ask for volunteers to carry the message in Correctional Facilities.  

CPC/PI: No Report 
 

Grapevine: Nicole reported on November edition of the Grapevine and discussed a few of the stories. 

Meeting Cards: Tom reported he has meeting cards for GSR’s that need them. Announced next meeting 
need to get him changes & updates for the meeting card….next print is in December 2018. Boomerang 
Mtg. is no longer at end of Sept., A Common Solution has moved to new location. 

Newsletter: No Report    

http://www.district48aa.org/
http://www.area59aa.org/


Finance Committee: Sam E. reported she has ordered deposit books. 

Steering Committee: No Report   

Treatment & Accessibility: 

 Women: Theresa reported all positions filled and all is well. 

 Men: Bart T. reported Joe C. was at White Deer carrying the message and all is going well.    

Website: Bart T. reported that the website is current and up to date.  

Workshop: No Report 

Activities: Bart T. reported Halloween Party went well. Those who attended had fun & we made a little 

money - $12.00.  Free Thanksgiving dinner on Thanksgiving Day 11/22/2018, see flyer for details. Lots 

of food on the menu including ham, turkey, stuffing, mashed potatoes, gravy, vegetables and desert. 

Please bring a dish.  Court Papers will be signed at the Thanksgiving event. There will be a New Year’s 

Eve party @ St. Luke’s Church, 1400 Market Street on New Year’s Eve…starts at 7pm & goes until 12:30. 

Please bring a dish. Cost is $10.00/person. Flyer will be available at Dec. meeting.   

Tutorial: Sue M. read the 11th Concept in November.  Gary C. will read the 12th Concept in December. 

Old Business: Sue M. reported CONGRATULATIONS to our new District 48 Officers for Panel 69. Thank 
you for volunteering to be of service. 

D.C.M. – Sam E.           A.D.C.M. – Bart T.    Treasurer – Taryn M.    Secretary – Nicole PS. 
 
New Business: Sue M. reported we need to vote on the new District 48 Committee Chairs for Panel 69. 
The Chairperson of the District Committees should be a GSR, therefore 2 years of sobriety. Half 
Committee Chairs were filled. Sue asked that all GSR’s make sure to attend our December Meeting on 
12/12/2018 @ 7 pm & pass the word around your home groups to anyone who wants to chair a 
committee to show up for that meeting.  

Announcements:  Rhianna reported to use the link on the District website for details on volunteering 
to help with outreach to young people in AA.  They have a lot of things going on, see her after the 
meeting for details on their website - https://williamsportypaa.weebly.com/  You can email her at 
williamsportpaypaa@gmail.com  

Anniversaries:  Sue M. had 31 years on October 22nd !         Congratulations Sue !  
Steve had 3 years on October 29th !           Congratulations Steve !  
Amy A. had 2 years on October 30th !          Congratulations Amy !  

 Dylan had 2 years on November 7th !          Congratulations Dylan !  
Nicole PS. had 9 years on November 11th !      Congratulations Nicole !  

And Our Other  Steve had 9 years on November 11th !          Congratulations Steve !  
 

Visitors: Nick, welcome  

Coffee: Coffee was ready for November meeting.  Gary/Lee will make it for December meeting.  

Motion was made to close the meeting. The motion was seconded. Ayes were in favor and none were 
opposed. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM. 

 

I want to thank all of you, for allowing me to be of service to our District.  It was a pleasure being your 
Secretary the past 2 years on Panel 67.  I wish the Happiest of Holidays to each and every one of you. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Bart T.  

https://williamsportypaa.weebly.com/
mailto:williamsportpaypaa@gmail.com

